HEADQUARTERS, NINTH DIVISION

FORT BRAGG, N. C.
Office of G=2

26 February 1941

DI‘. Fo Co Allen,
Director of Athletics

University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kas,

Dear Friend Doctor:?

I received your letter today and apparently
slipped up due to tremendous amount of work I am doing right now., I thought

I had acknowledged receipt of your story and mat.,

Am very sorry for the oversight, Doctor, and want to take
this opportunity to thank you sincerely for your fine cooperation. The ar-

ticle @8 swell and, though, the first issue doesn't come off until next
week, I am sure the mat is a good one,

There is intense interest in basketball down here and I know
that your item will be appreciated some 35,000 times by all the men,

If ever I can be of any service to you, believe me, I will be
only too glad to help, With kindest regards and another thanks, I am

Respectfully

SGT. ED A. FEITING,
G-2 Office,

9th Divigion,

Fo. Bragg, NeCo



